
 

 
 

  
     
 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Worshipping, Growing, Caring, and Sharing 
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Beginnings and Endings—Reflections on December and January 
“I am the Alpha and the Omega, the beginning and the end.”  Revelation 21:6 

 
Dear Holy Cross families, 
 

Our Church Year begins with the First Sunday of Advent on November 29th when our 
choir will be presenting An Advent Service of Lessons & Carols at the 10:30am service. On 
Saturday evening, December 5th at 5:00, Opus 8 will present A Festival of Nine Lessons & Carols 
which will be followed by a reception in the Genesis Room to honor the performers.  
Everyone is invited to attend and welcome the Opus 8 group.  The season of Advent, ending 
in the Celebration of the Birth of our Lord Jesus Christ, is a time for us to be thankful and 
reflect on the love of God and the gift of the Christ child. 
 

On December 13th, we will welcome Bishop Santosh Marray who will confirm six of 
our members.  Everyone is invited to attend a reception for the confirmands and Bishop 
Marray following the 10:30 Morning Service.  The Rev. Rob Morpeth will be our priest each 
Sunday in December and will be teaching Sunday School between services.  The Sunday 
before Christmas, December 20th, the children will present their Christmas pageant during the 
10:30am service.  The Rev. Rob Morpeth will be with us at both Christmas Eve services. The 
Christmas Eve Family Service begins at 5:30pm and the Midnight Mass is at 10:30pm. 
 

January brings us our “new” interim rector, the Rev. Steve DeGweck.  He has recently 
retired from St. Luke’s Episcopal Church.  He will be with us during the period in which our 
Discernment Committee endeavors to select a new rector for Holy Cross.  Beginnings can be 
exciting and also a time of uncertainty, and we look forward to having him with us during 
these months. We will also have new members on our Vestry, new restrooms being built, and 
new chaos during that building period!   
 

As we end 2015, we realize that endings are sometimes anticipated with relief but also 
with hope that around the corner is an opportunity to grow and increase in faith.  We will 
need to keep our prayers focused on these new opportunities.  In faithfulness, as we work to 
spread the word of God, we all need to pray for Holy Cross and its members so that, in the 
words of St. Paul in First Thessalonians 3:12 “may the Lord make you increase and abound in love 
for one another and for all, just as we abound in love for you.” 
 
May God’s peace be with us, 
Joanne Carnes, Sr. Warden 
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Tom Mann   2 

Nance Wynn   2 

Karyn Jones    2 

Jo Grove   5 

Melissa Williamson   5 

Palmer Chambliss  7 

Isabella Espinoza   11  

Ethan Williamson   11 

Bill Barnes    15 

Jeanne Sandford   15 

Aiden Johnson   16 

Holly Caraway   17 

Nolan Amberson   17 

Evan Morse   18 

Susan Caraway  19 

Isaac Simmons  19 

Leigh McAnally   21 

Abbey McAnally   23 

Brian Luttrell    29 

David Meadows  29 

Traci Folsom    30 
 

Please inform the church office 
if your name does not appear 
in the month of your birthday. 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
       
 
 

 

 

Steve Edwards   2 

Sean OõDonnell  2 

Ken Powers   5 

Alyce Daniel   6 

Ashley Morse   8 

Jim Morse    10 

Lauren Winstead   11 

Carrie Hernandez   12 

Robin McLendon  13 

Victoria Stark   13 

Bill Fyfe    15 

Patrick Turner   18 

Krista Fine    19 

Rachel Morris   19 

Andrey Ramp  19 

Mike Rohr    20 

Clayton Kizzire   22 

Harper Nichols   23 

Camille Turner   25 

Mary Kay Franks   25 

Mary Virginia Mize  26 

Tom Mitchell   27 

Sandra Reaves  28 

Grace Bramblette   31 
 

Please inform the church office 
if your name does not appear 

in the month of your birthday. 

 
 
 
 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

   

 

 

 
 
        
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In partnership with United Cerebral Palsy  of Greater 

Birmingham, Mothers' Mission and Ministry Group is organizing 

the Angel Tree project.  Angels may be picked from the tree 

until Sunday, December 13 th . Please return your wrapped gift, 

with the angel securely affixed, to the narthex no later than 

Sunday, December 20 th . Delivery of gifts and Christmas dinners 

will take place the week of December 21 st .  If you have any 

questions, please see Heather Johnson (568 -0093) or Anne 

Mize (249 -1188).  

 

 

 

There is a sign-up sheet  
in the Narthex for 25 
Poinsettias.  
 

They are $15.00 per plant 
and payment is due when 
you sign up. ñFirst come, 
first served.ò  
 

Please place your check, 
marked ñFor poinsettias,ò 
in the offering plate. 
 

 

 

The Annual Christmas Party for the 

Mary and Martha of Bethany Guild of 

the ECW will be held Monday, December 

21st .  We are meeting at 6:30pm in the 

Genesis Room.  This will be a combined 

party with our group and the Ladiesõ 

Night Out group. We will be playing  

Dirty Santa, so please bring a $10.00 

gift.   Inasmuch as the main course is 

being catered, you need bring only a 

dessert.   Donõt forget this date!   

All Ladies of Holy Cross are invited.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

From now, through the 
end-of-the-year, TEAM 
is focusing on donations 
of canned meats and 
vegetables and cereal. 
Please remember 
Christmas.  New or 
gently used blankets, 
coats, and sweaters 
would be greatly 
appreciated. 

 

A NOTE FROM JOE 
 

To the Vestry & Parishioners of Holy Cross, 
 

     As I have had a little time now to reflect on the gift of this 

marvelous lectern, my heart is moving from a feeling of deep 

gratitude to a feeling of real honor.  There is no telling how many 

times this lectern has been used to preach and teach the Word of 

God, but the soft, smooth wood indicates that it is an awful lot. 

    You have honored me as a preacher and teacher by allowing 

me to have this beautiful piece.  It will go with me wherever I go, 

and it will be a great treasure to me always.  Thank you all so 

much. 
 

Joyfully,  

Joe À 
 

GREENING OF THE CHURCH GREENING OF THE CHURCH 

  

UULLTTRREEYYAA  
  

  

Calling all Cursillistas:   
There will be no December meeting,  
due to the Christmas and New Yearôs holidays.   
Our January meeting will be Sunday,  
January 31st at 5:00pm in the Genesis Room.  
Watch your e-mails for further information and  
the theme of the meeting. If you have a book  
that you would like to share for January, please  
contact reesebooth@windstream.net to organize your talk. 
 

In the meantime, I wish everyone a Merry Christmas and  
a Happy New Year. 
 

 

 

 

The Childrenôs 

Christmas Pageant will 

be held during the 

10:30 service on 

Sunday, December 20
th

. 
 

 

 
 

Come for some holiday cheer on 
Monday, December 21st at 6:30pm 
in the Genesis Room.  It's time for 
our annual Dirty Santa Christmas 
Party with the Ladies’ Night Out 
Group and the Mary & Martha of 
Bethany Guild.  
 

Please bring a $10.00 wrapped 
gift.  The dinner will be catered. 
All we ask is that you bring a 
dessert. Don’t forget the date, 
December 21st!  All Ladies of Holy 
Cross are invited. A sign-up sheet 
is located in the Genesis Room. 
Any questions, call Karen Bain at 
612-9833. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

There are many opportunities 
to serve Holy Cross, but 
possibly the most rewarding is 
to become a member of Altar 
Guild.  If you are interested 
and would like to help prepare 
the Lord’s Table every four 
weeks, please contact Cindy 
Cole at 655-4772.   
Please consider volunteering 
for this very important and 
vital ministry. You will always 
be thankful that you did.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

To All Altar Guild 

and Flower Guild Members: 
 

The Greening of the Church  

Work Day will be Monday, 

December 21st at 9:00am.   

Please bring tools and greens  

to decorate the church.    

Also, bring a snack.   

Cindy Cole will bring the 

Mimosas. 

 

 

 

GREENING OF THE CHURCH 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Holy Cross 

Christmas Eve 

Services 
 

5:30pm 

Family Service 

 

10:30pm 

Midnight Mass 

EEYYCC  

SSCCHHEEDDUULLEE  
 

We will meet at 

5:00pm  

in the  

Genesis Room 

on the following 

Sundays: 

 

December 6  

December 13 

January 10  

January 24  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mary & Martha of  
Bethany Guild 

January Meeting 
The Mary and Martha of Bethany Guild 
will meet on Wednesday, January 20th  
at 11:45am.   
 Please bring your sandwich and good ideas for 2016.  

Drinks and other goodies will be provided.   
  

We look forward to another good year. Merry Christmas 
and a Happy New Year! 
 

 

CCOONNFFIIRRMMAATTIIOONN  
 

Confirmation at Holy Cross will be held on Sunday, 
December 13th at the 10:30 service with the Rt. Rev. Santosh 
Marray. Come celebrate with us when six parishioners will 
be confirmed. A reception will follow in the Genesis Room. 

 

 

     MMOOTTHHEERRSSôô  MMIISSSSIIOONN  &&  MMIINNIISSTTRRYY  GGRROOUUPP  
 

The Mothers' Mission & Ministry Group will not meet  

in December. We will return to our regularly scheduled 

monthly devotional meeting on Tuesday, January 5
th

 at 

6:30pm in the Genesis Room.  
 

 
 JR.  WARDENõS   CORNER 

 

A Special Baby 
 

Mark Lowry, who wrote the lyrics to the Christmas song 
òMary, Did You Know?ó says heõs always been amazed by 
Maryõs silence at the cross, as her son was being crucified. 
Maybe she was remembering back to that first Christmas, 
he wonders, when she counted Jesusõ fingers and toes.  
 
òI wonder if she realized then that those were the same 
fingers that had scooped out the oceans and formed the 
seas. I wonder if she realized those were the same feet 
that had walked on str eets of gold and been worshiped by 
angels. Those little lips were the same lips that had 
spoken the world into existence. When Mary kissed her 
little baby, she wasnõt just kissing another baby; she was 
kissing the face of God.ó  
 
Mary silently watched her son die 33 years later, Lowry 
notes ñ not just for the world but also for his own mother. 
òThe baby boy she had delivered on that first Christmas 
was now on a cross delivering her.ó  
 

 

Faith In Godôs Plan 
 

Hello, Holy Cross Family, 

RESTROOM RENOVATION 
 

It is now time to assess our funds for the restrooms. The Vestry must determine what is on hand, 
how much has been pledged, and what is on deposit in the bank. After we get our ducks in a row, 
financially, we will then send a Letter of Intent to Jim Cooper Construction (JCC). That step will 
start the process for JCC to develop a contract, following which we will consider it and make any 
necessary changes. 
 

When the foregoing has been completed JCC will start the process of getting the licenses and 
permits to do the work. This should take to the end of the year so we hope to break ground in 
early January. This is an exciting time at Holy Cross and I look forward to completing this 
restroom renovation. I will work with JCC every step of the way to make sure it is done as we 
want it. I think we all want it to present an attractive appearance when it is completed. I ask for 
your prayers while this is going on.  
 
 

SUMP PUMP 
 

Derrick Willis is ready to complete the sump pump installation at the front of the church.   
“Lake Holy Cross” is about to be drained!  We all are looking forward to the project’s completion. 
Thank you, Derrick. 
 
 

COMPLETED PROJECTS 
 

We have completed so many projects this year! I hope you all have noticed the work that has been 
done – nursery was renovated, the Rector’s office was painted, a privacy fence was built around 
the waste cans, the Monster Room was cleaned out, and new furniture was placed in the Narthex.  
Things are looking much better.  There is still much to be done and with your help we can do it. 
 
We are each doing our part in getting the church ready for our new Rector. He is going to come 
into a vibrant and positive parish. One that is moving forward and is improving our facility.  
 
I’m proud to be your Junior Warden and I thank everyone who is helping to improve our Church 
Building!  
 
Time, Talent and Treasure are getting the job done! THANKS BE TO GOD! 
 
Your Junior Warden 
Mac McQueen 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
Opus 8 (a professional chamber 
choir) will present A Festival of 
Nine Lessons & Carols on Saturday, 
December 5th at 5:00pm at Holy 
Cross.  
 

A reception will follow the service 
in the Genesis Room.  
 

We hope you will attend! 
 

 
 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SUCCESSFUL YEAR FOR HOLY CROSS GARDEN MINISTRY 
 

Our spring and fall gardens of 2015 have produced over 600 lbs. of fresh vegetables, 

with about ninety-percent donated to TEAM.  Also, this year we expanded our 

ministry through a partnership with United Cerebral Palsy to create a second garden 

where we assisted families with children suffering from cerebral palsy to learn how 

to grow their own vegetables.  Finally, through a grant received from the diocese, we 

created a section of accessible raised beds including the pathway and surrounding 

area, suitable for wheelchair traffic. Parishioners and non-parishioners alike have 

generously added an arbor, an irrigation system and a compost bin. 
 

As a result of hosting Saturdayôs Farmers Market, we received a stream of visitors 

throughout the summer affording us opportunities for evangelism. Our Garden 

Ministry has served as a resource for education for our parish children as well as 

outside groups. People, both members and visitors, come to the garden for 

contemplation and prayer. 
 

Last Sunday, we harvested turnip greens, lettuce and peppers for TEAM.  Now that we have had our first 

freeze, it is time to put our garden to bed for the winter. By cleaning up and adding soil amendments we 

will make the area attractive for the winter and ensure healthy soil in 2016.  Accordingly, a Garden 

Workday has been scheduled for Saturday, December 5
th

, from 9:00am ï 2:00pm.  We hope to finish the 

job on that day, so we wonôt need to come back until Spring; however, in order to do this, we will need 

lots of folks.  Children are always welcome, and there will be plenty that they can do if they want to help.  

Also, for those of you who have mobility limitations, please come and help us celebrate the end of a 

successful year for this very important ministry.  You can always hand out water, pick up lunch, or 

perform any other tasks compatible with your limitations. 
 

Holy Cross Garden Ministry will be featured in the Jefferson County Master Gardeners Association 

newsletter, and, also, as a ñsuccess storyò on their website.  Please make this a true community mission 

and contribute whatever help you are able to give.  
 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

A Rib Tickler 
After her husband was out late for a 
few nights, Eve was upset. òAre you 
out with other women?ó she asked.  
 
òDonõt be unreasonable,ó replied 
Adam. òYouõre the only woman on 
earth.ó  
 
The quarrel ended when Adam fell 
asleep.  
 
When he awakened with pokes to 
the chest, he asked, òWhat are you 
doing?ó  
 
òCounting your ribs!ó Eve said. 
 

 

 


